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ACTION MINUTES 

SELECTMENS MEETING 

December 15, 2021 

PRESENT: Larry Pinkham, Eve Parkin, Gus Francis, Pat Forst, Jim & Karen Majewski, Amy 

Hall, Pearl Pinkham, Joy Robinson & Julie Ginn. 

Larry brought the meeting to order at 4:03 pm. 

Eve motioned to approve the minutes from the December 1, 2021 meeting. Larry seconded the 

motion. Motion passed 2-0. 

Eve motioned to approve the Accounts Payable and Payroll warrants. Seconded by Larry. 

Motion passed 2 - 0. 

Karen Majewski asked the board what their original amount of ARPA funds the board had 

considered giving to the Library. Larry stated the original amount suggested was $6,850. 

Gus Francis was present to ask for municipal approval on 2 aquaculture lease sites in Dyer: 

Bay/Carrying Place for growing oysters. This is part of the application process through DMR. 

The lease sites have previously been approved by the harbor master. Larry motioned to 

authorize the aquaculture lease sites. Motion seconded by Eve. Motion passed 2- 0. 

There were no bids received on the tax acquired property at 380 Pigeon Hill Road. Eve. 

motioned to set a new minimum bid of $15,000, with a bid due date of January 26. Motion 

passed 2-0. 

Bids for the tax acquired property at #7 Rd were opened and read as follows: 

Blake Alley- $15,500 Kathleen Darling $16,002 

Aaron Jackson - $16,500 Mike Colson - $19,500 

David Gott & George Ashmore - $16,111.13 

Larry motioned to award the propert_y to Mike Colson for_ $19,500. Eve seconded the motin. 

Motion passed 2 - 0. 30 Days will be given to pay the property in full. 

Lee Sherwood wrote to the town to request a temporary closure of the end of the Rogers Point 

Road at his cottage to allow for an old well to be filled in. Machinery would need to be in the 

road to do the work to fill in the well. The board agreed to the temporary closure. Patrick had 

already been to the location to mark it out so unaware motorists wouldn't drive over the 

damaged well. It appears that either vandals or a vehicle drove over the well cover and broke it 

causing debris to fall into the well. The well was old and no longer in use, so Mr. Sherwood was 

going to have it filled in. 

The board authorized gift cards for town employees as well as postal staff and the guys on the 

trash truck. Total amount to be spent would be up to $350. 
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